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PUBLIC NOTICE OF CANCELLATION
October 16, 2023
Request for Proposal {RFP) No. RFP082024
Intelligent Transportation System (ITS)

Pursuant to Pee Dee Regional Transportation Authority (PDRTA) RFP 082024, Section II{Y), PDRTA may
cancel this solicitation in whole or in part. PDRTA may reject any or all proposals in whole or in part.

Please be advised that the Executive Director of PDRTA hereby cancels RFP082024 - Intelligent
Transportation System {ITS) due to significant changes in the Scope of Work, The Federal Acquisition
Regulation {FAR) Part 6 provides regulator guidance for full and open competition. FAR Part 6 paragraph
6.101 Policy states: (a) 10 U.5.C. 3201 and 41 U.5.C.3301 require, with certain limited exceptions {see
subpart 6.2 and 6.3), that contracting officers shall promote and provide for full and open competition in
soliciting offers and awarding Government contracts. After further research, it is in the best interest of
PDRTA to conduct separate RFP’s for Intelligent Transportation System {ITS} and Dispatch software.
Combining the Intelligent Transportation System (ITS) and Dispatch software in one Scope of Work
eliminates quality competition. Therefore, PDRTA will exercise due diligence and submit two separate
RFP’s.

PDRTA appreciates and understands the great effort in preparing a response for the above-mentioned
RFP and apologizes for any inconvenience this may have caused.

DA N
Don Strickland

Executive Director




